
       St Stephens by Launceston Rural Parish Council 

 

Minutes of Council meeting held on 9
th 

July 2015 in Langore Village Hall at 1950 

 

15/44  Present:  Cllrs. V Lindley, S Lindley, Geoff Cowling, Gill Cowling, J Caudle, M  Rimmer and J 

Heaton Clerk in attendance  

 

15/45 Apologies: A Paynter (Cornwall Council) 

 

15/46 Declarations of interest: Cllr Caudle, aspects of the pond, 

 

15/47 Minutes: Minutes of the meeting held on 11
th

 June 2015 and reconvened meeting 12 June 2015 were 

agreed.   

 

 15/48 Grass Cutting and Flower Beds; The footpath from The Green to the Kissing Gate is to be cut back 

and the Green will be cut in preparation for the Parish Day. 

The verge cutting in Truscott was Cormac in preparation for resurfacing. Cllr Caudle met with their 

representatives and any resurfacing of the highway will keep impact on the pond and its environs to a 

minimum. 

Cllr Caudle was thanked for his work on our behalf in this respect. 

 

15/49 Finance:   

A) Cheques for payment approved; 

Langore Village Hall £20 chq 080 

Martin Ashley May grass cutting £398.4 chq 081 

J Conway £300.78 chq 082 

PAYE £59.60 CHQ 083 

Martin Ashley June grass cutting £398.40 chq 084 

 

15/50 Planning: 

 A) Applications; The Golf Course practice area was recommended for approval in 

principal. It was recommended that the facility have its use only authorized when used under 

supervision, that netting be erected to catch stray golf balls before they reach the highway and that 

suitable vision splays are set on the access. 

          

 B) Cornwall Council Decisions received: Wheelwrights has been withdrawn 

 

15/51 Broadband; The service is good and inexpensive, thanks were expressed to all who worked hard 

to get it. 

 

15/52; Website; The Clerk was instructed to proceed with this, max cost £200 

   

15/53 Correspondence; none. 

 

15/54  Reports;         Neighbourhood Plan; A flyer is to be printed and circulated to residents to 

establish level of interest. 

 

Parish Pond.  More wild flower seeds have been planted. A pond dipping survey 

will be conducted at the pond on 19
th

 July and a moth survey will follow. 



15/55 Questions from Councillors; Cllr Caudle noted that whilst there was a sign at New Mills stating 

that the road through Truscott was unsuitable for lorries, there was none at the Langore end of the road, 

Clerk agreed to liase with Cormac.         

          

 15/56 Public comments; The Parish Day celebration will be on 25 July on the Parish Green. The noise 

nuisance was ongoing. 

  

15/57 Date of next meeting: Thursday 10
th

 September in Langore Village Hall 

 

This meeting was adjourned to 1700 on Friday 12
th

 June 

 

Meeting closed at 2039 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


